
WAC 250-20-015  Application and agreement to participate.  A 
postsecondary institution which wishes to participate in the state 
need grant program must apply and be approved each year. As a part of 
the application process, the institution must provide all requested 
information, in the format specified by the board. Such information 
will include, but may not be limited to, the following: Name and ad-
dress of school (including central office and all campus sites), name 
and address of owner(s), or if a corporation the name and addresses of 
stockholders holding more than twenty-five percent of the stock and 
percentage of stock held, the date on which the school officially be-
gan instruction if in the last five years, type and date of last ac-
creditation, enrollment information (unless reported to the state of 
Washington or in the integrated postsecondary education data system), 
evidence of certification and participation in the Federal Pell Grant 
program and any other information upon request of the board as needed 
to determine the institution's eligibility. The institutions must also 
submit each year, for approval, a copy of its refund/repayment policy, 
student budgets, gift equity packaging policy and its satisfactory 
progress policy for state need grant recipients and such other infor-
mation as may be required to assure proper administration of the pro-
gram and financial stability. In addition the "agreement to partici-
pate" will also indicate the institution's agreement to abide by all 
program rules, regulations, and guidelines, to maintain and provide 
all pertinent information, records, and reports requested by the 
board, and to notify the board within thirty days of any change to in-
formation reported on the agreement form.
[Statutory Authority: Chapter 28B.92 RCW. WSR 08-15-156, § 250-20-015, 
filed 7/22/08, effective 8/22/08. Statutory Authority: Chapter 28B.80 
RCW. WSR 95-17-045, § 250-20-015, filed 8/11/95, effective 9/11/95; 
WSR 93-08-010, § 250-20-015, filed 3/25/93, effective 4/25/93. Statu-
tory Authority: RCW 28B.10.800 - [28B.10.]822. WSR 90-04-067, § 
250-20-015, filed 2/5/90, effective 7/1/90. Statutory Authority: RCW 
28B.10.806. WSR 87-16-046 (Order 2/87, Resolution No. 87-59), § 
250-20-015, filed 7/29/87; WSR 79-11-031 (Order 11-79, Resolution No. 
80-18), § 250-20-015, filed 10/11/79.]
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